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The Institute of Directors (Kenya) has received with profound shock and deep
sadness the tragic news of the untimely death of our colleague and friend,
Advocate Kyalo Mbobu, who was fatally shot in Nairobi on the evening of
Tuesday, September 9, 2025.

Wakili Kyalo Mbobu served with distinction as a member of our Board of
Directors, where he brought to bear his exemplary leadership, sharp
intellect, and unwavering dedication to the advancement of good governance
in Kenya. His passing is not only a devastating loss to his family and loved
ones, but also to the entire governance and business leadership community
in our country and beyond.

We at the Institute will remember Wakili Kyalo Mbobu not only for his
professional brilliance and his principled advocacy for integrity and
accountability in leadership, but also for his warmth, generosity of spirit, and
sense of humor that endeared him to colleagues and peers alike.

On behalf of the Board of Directors, the Secretariat, and all members of the
Institute of Directors (Kenya), we extend our heartfelt condolences to his
family, friends, colleagues, and all who had the privilege of working with and
knowing him. We stand with you during this moment of grief and pray for
comfort and strength.

Wakili Kyalo Mbobu's legacy of service and his commitment to the cause of
good governance and ethical leadership will remain an enduring inspiration
to us all.

May his soul rest in eternal peace.




